

DISTRICT 11 MINUTES  
6/17/2018

Steve S. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

Steve S. read the Preamble.

Tim C. read the 12 Traditions.

Billy C. read the 6<sup>th</sup> Concept.

ROLL CALL: Steve S. Tim C. Maggie C. Pam B. Bill D. Lisa C. Judy B. Billy C. Tim H. Carla S. Bob, Cindy, Curt

Minutes Read by Tim H. Motion to approve by Bill D. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Pam B. Motion Passed.

**LITERATURE:** Judy B. May Report. Starting balance of \$527.02 on May 1, 2018. Deposits from sales of \$523.81 on May 10, 14, and 21. Literature purchased for \$620.60 on May 14. Dividend on Account of \$.02 on May 31. Ending Balance of \$430.25 on May, 31, 2018. Motion to approve by Bill D. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Lisa C. Motion Passed.

**TREASURER:** Lisa C. May Report. Starting balance of \$942.97 on April 29, 2018. Donations: \$197.00. Disbursements: \$116.00. Ending Balance of \$1,023.97 on May 27, 2018. Motion to approve by Bill D. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Tim C. Motion Passed.

**INTERGROUP:** Bill D. May Report. Bill stated that, "Intergroup is doing pretty well." General fund: \$869.16; Pig Roast Fund: \$255.00; Book Fund: \$242.25. "Mayday" event lost \$4.00, but "it went well." Bill stated that female volunteers are needed for women's <sup>prison</sup> ~~prison~~. Asked for groups outside of Decatur to report to their groups to look for volunteers. <sup>Not enough!</sup> ~~No~~ women cleared. New Warden. Contact Dave Barr, Billy C. has his contact information. The men's meetings at the jail have been doubled. June 24<sup>th</sup> Hog Roast, Dave L. in charge, Need Volunteers.

**ARCHIVES:** Carla S. Carla is going through the remainder of a private donation that the committee was given. She is just about done compiling the historic minutes that she has.

**PUBLIC INFORMATION:** Tim C. Wants to get together with Carla S. to scan old minutes to digitalize. Wants email of copy of flyer for Hog Roast. Also would like copies of any fliers that anyone would like on the website.

**DCM:** Steve S. Report to District on June Assembly. Not a long trip, Vandalia, Steve S. and Tim C. went together. Steve gave two reports to Area 21: District Report and 2018 ISC Report (both should be in minutes for June). DCM collage was mostly about how to get more members to participate in service, mostly comes down to good sponsorship. The rest of the report was financial. Elections Assembly is in September for Area 21. Steve S. submitted an expense report of \$5.00 for registration. Travelled with Area Chair, no mileage.

**CORRECTIONS:** Lisa C. Ending balance for April, 2018: \$942.97, not \$942.40.

**GSR REPORTS**

Maggie C. Tuesday Night Beginners. Averaging 10-12 people. As few as 4, as many as 25. There are a couple of newcomers. Everyone Shares. Going well. Warm Meeting.

Bill D. Forum Group at St. Mary's. Attendance going really well. 20-60 people. Heritage group attends. Well attended by "wives." Everyone welcome.

Judy B. Serenity Seekers. Small Group. 6 last week. There are always treats.

Bob. Road to Recovery. Attendance is 25 plus. Read literature and discuss on Wednesdays.

Billy C. Mustard Seed. Averaging about 10 people down from about 20.

Cindy. Sunlight Group. Speaker breakfast every 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday. New start time 7:15. Time limit for sharing. 15-20 people. Going really good.

Pam B. Sobriety at Six. Attendance 10-15, down about half.

Tim C. Taylorville. 9 meetings. 4 groups. 4 to 10 at most meetings, sometimes 20.

\*Cindy. New Group. His Ladies In Active Recovery Support Group. Tuesday Nights at 6:00. 761 West Decatur. (This announcement sparked discussion on what and when groups should be listed on pamphlet and/or on website, covered under "new business".)

**OLD BUSINESS:** Lisa C. Meeting lists done.

**NEW BUSINESS:** In reference to \*new group announcement, Pam B. asked if meeting should be in existence for certain amount of time to be included in meeting list. Lengthy discussion. Some points that were brought up: there is a difference between printed list and web list due to cost of printing, area waits six months before meeting gets a registration number assigned, as long as there are two people and no other affiliations a group can have registration with GSO, possibly a policy and guidelines committee. Bill D. suggested GSR's take to groups to discuss then vote on at next meeting. Motion to table by Tim C. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Judy B. Motion Passed.

Very short discussion about no district meeting in August due to State Conference. Motion by Tim C. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Billy C. Motion Passed.

Motion to Close by Bill D. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Pam B. Motion Passed. Closed with Lord's Prayer.